FLEGGBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

Serving Fleggburgh, Billockby & Clippesby

MINUTES of the Annual Parish Council Meeting and Emergency Planning Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 26th May 2016 at 7.30pm 

Present:
  Frank Brown - Chairman      Jennifer Colman – Parish Clerk

Councillors: Jonathan Roper Richard Sewell Rachel Tait David Woollard Jean Lindsay

Mr Josh Brooks – Planning Applicant Mr Matthew Hollowell Planning Consultant for Applicant

5 members of public

 

Apologies: Councillors Helen Scott Barry Hall Leigh Tibbenham PC Richard Cook
The Chairman opened the Emergency Planning meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed County Councillor Michael Carttiss Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle Josh Brooks Matthew Hollowell and 5 members of the public and thanked them for attending the meeting. 

Public Discussion:  
There was a long discussion regarding the revised application from 19 dwellings on Tower Road/Rollesby Road to 9 dwellings on Rollesby Road. Many questions were asked to the applicant Mr Josh Brooks and his Planning Consultant, Matthew Hollowell (who advised he is independent and does not work for GYBC).  Queries on the number and need for  “pedestrian crossings” shown on the plan. The Chairman explained that these were in fact dropped kerbs for ease of use with pushchair or wheelchairs. There was concern about the Tower Road junction: Mr Brooks said the application showed improvements to this junction and that a footway would be provided. On flooding concerns Mr Brooks said all water would be dealt with within the site by infiltration dykes and the pond cleaned out. What asset would it be to the village? There is a good mixture of houses including 6 starter homes for young people in the village and the rest of the land will be used as horse paddocks.  There was concern about parked cars on Rollesby Road outside the existing houses and no bus service for the village. Rachel Tait advised there is a petition for a bus service at Fleggburgh Sports Club and it was re-iterated that a footway would be provided for safer walking on Rollesby Road. There was also concern that if approved it would be sold on to a larger developer to which Mr Brooks disagreed. There was nothing further to discuss on this matter and the Chairman closed the Emergency Planning Meeting at 8.05pm and Mr Brooks, Mr Hollowell and 2 members of the public left the meeting.

Declaration of Interest:
None


Election of Officers:
Chairman The Chairman vacated the Chair and the Vice Chairman David Woollard took over.  Jonathan Roper proposed Frank Brown be voted as Chairman for the coming year and Richard Sewell seconded.  All were in favour and Frank Brown resumed the Chair. Vice Chairman. David Woollard 
said he was not prepared to stand again this year and proposed Jonathan Roper and Frank Brown seconded. All were in favour that Jonathan Roper be Vice Chairman for the coming year.

Minutes:
The Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on 21st May 2015 had been circulated and following a request for amendment by David Woollard to the page numbering which the Clerk corrected, were proposed for signature by David Woollard and seconded by Richard Sewell. All were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman as a true record.

The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 17th March 2016 had been circulated and were proposed for signature by David Woollard and seconded by Jonathan Roper. All were in favour and were signed by the Chairman as a true record.

Finance:
The Chairman requested that this item be brought forward in order to discuss the Village Hall car park resurfacing. He explained that a grant had been applied for, with the assistance of the Village Hall Chairman, to fund this work. If successful it could not be used retrospectively and suggested the work be put off till we see if we are have been awarded the money. Following an email from Richard Jordan regarding this matter, the Chairman telephoned the contractor who agreed to delay the start. The £4,000 would be paid to the Village Hall committee as agreed, whatever the outcome, but it made economic sense to wait. All agreed to delay the works and defer payment until hearing about the grant.


Parish Council Accounts.  Copies of the accounts and audit forms had been circulated to all Councillors and the Clerk requested approval for them to be signed by the Chairman and then forwarded to the Internal Auditor, Mr Balls and the External Auditor, Mazars.  It was unanimously agreed and the Chairman signed the Audit forms and the accounts sheet. 

Queen’s 90th Birthday Grant.  Only Jean Lindsay had applied, on behalf of Clippesby Village Sign renewal, but the grant had been turned down by GYBC.

Planning Applications.
a) 
White Gates, Main Road:  An appeal by Mr M Barnard on the refusal.

b)
Chapel Cottages, Town Road:  Parish Council no objections.  


c) 
Revised application for 9 dwellings Rollesby Road: There was a short discussion following the earlier public meeting. The Chairman asked for a vote on the application and with the exception of Rachel Tait all were in favour of advising GYBC that there were no objections from the Parish Council.

Neighbourhood Plan:
Rachel Tait outlined the Neighbourhood Plan. It is not the same as the Parish Plan completed in 2003.  Michael Carttiss said that it has no legal weight.  Following a short discussion, although not all in favour, it was agreed to allow 10 minutes before the next Parish Council Meeting to listen to his proposal. 

Highways:

a)
Temporary road closure on 6th – 14th June on Town Road at A1064 junction.

b) Trees were blown down on Tower Road and on Parish land, blocking the road. The Chairman arranged for emergency removal and disposal by Councillor Jonathan Roper and Ashley Clarke Tree Surgery in Fleggburgh.


David Woollard advised the Council regarding Broad Road Sewage Pumping Station overflow problems, that Stewart Power and Anglian Water were on site today to find the best place to put the emergency generator. The Chairman said well done for all the work he had completed to make this happen and he was sure the other residents of Broad Road would agree.

9.00pm Jonathan Roper leaves the meeting.

Correspondence:
a)
A Notice of Referendum had been received to display on Notice Boards


b) An invitation to attend the NALC Parish Paths seminar in Dereham on 13th June.

c) Better Broadband for Norfolk. A new cabinet is to be installed at the A1064 end of Town Road.

Any Other Business:



.

The Council cannot lawfully decide anything that is raised under this item and are only matters for consideration at a future meeting.

The Chairman advised that he had today, received a notice of resignation as Parish Councillor from Leigh Tibbenham.  It was agreed that it was a disappointment she was leaving but understandable due to work and home commitments.  The Clerk was asked to advertise the vacancy.

The Meeting ended at 9.10pm

The next Meeting is on Thursday 21st July 2016.












Signed........................................................
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